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January 15, 2021

Ms. Marjorie Kavig Kaluraq
Chairperson - Nunavut Impact Review Board

info@nirb.ca
Dear Madame Chair,

Respectfully, | am writing to you today on behalf of Eclipse Camp Solutions in support of the Baffinland
Iron Mine (BIM) Mary River Phase 2 Project proposal.

Eclipse Camp Solutions, (ECS), is 60% owned by four of the North Baffin Community Coops, (Pond Inlet,
Arctic Bay, Igloolik and Sanirajak), and as such, the economic benefits of our ECS partnership radiate out
to virtually every family in the four Hamlets.

Approval of the Phase 2 expansion will result in continued contracts for ECS in the turnkey operations of
four camps which translates to ECS looking after over 700 BIM workers and contractors in those camps.
Our services include supply of camps and ancillary support equipment and the management and
execution of hospitality services, (food services, housekeeping and janitorial), as well as maintenance
and utilities, (potable water treatment, wastewater treatment and solid waste management). Our
operations will employ over 100 people of which more than 60% will be Nunavummiut and thus, providing
careers for several generations of Qikigtani Inuit and injecting over $4,000,000 yearly into this economy
in wages and enhanced patronage dividends.

ECS provides meaningful employment, career advancement and wealth creation for Nunavummiut but
we need a customer with a project in order to exist. We believe in Baffinland’'s commitment to the
stewardship of our environment; “employing a balance of scientific and Inuit knowledge known as Inuit
Qaujimajatugangit (IQ)” and we believe in Baffinland’s social commitment to the North Baffin
communities; “collaborating with Inuit to deliver long-term benefits”. The estimated life-of-mine for the
Mary River project is more than 50-years and the employment opportunities can be transformational and
multi-generational for the communities of our region. We have confidence that QIA has negotiated a fair
and reasonable Inuit Impact Benefits Agreement (IIBA) and the subsequent Inuit Certainty Agreement
(ICA) and encourage you that now is the time for all of us to endorse this project for the long-term
security of our people and our communities.

On behalf of Inuit who work for Eclipse Camp Solutions and our Directors, | strongly support Baffinland's
Mary River Phase 2 Project proposal and encourage the Nunuvut Impact Review Board to recommend
this application for approval.

Sincerely,
’_Q%
Warren Murray
President, Eclipse Camp Solutions Inc.

ce. Rebecca Qulitalik, Susan Qamaniq, Anne Curley, Pat Hammerschmidt, Fred Hunt, Andrew
Archer and Andrew Desilets




